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Positive Outcomes from Palama’s Alternative Education Program 

     By age 16, Caleb Caminos had repeated the 

seventh grade three times. He just didn’t 

want to go to school. His consistent truancy 

was holding him back, so he was referred to 

Palama Settlement for an alternative  

education. In the beginning it was  

intimidating being in such a small class, but 

he was required to show up every day, and 

with staff encouragement and guidance, he 

began to recognize his strengths and  

capabilities. “Palama is not like a school, it’s 

like a family,” Caleb says.  

     Caleb remembers free time spent in the 

weight room or the gym at Palama, and a 

field trip to help clean up a taro patch, which 

turned out to be a fun experience that  

appealed to his innate curiosity. “I never 

liked going to school but I’ve always loved  

learning,” he says. Caleb spent two years at 

Palama Settlement, during which he was  

encouraged to challenge himself and as he 

describes it, “expect more of himself.” 

     After leaving the program Caleb went on 

to earn his GED and today works as a  

medical supplies courier. He loves it. “I never 

thought I’d be working in this type of field, 

but it’s so interesting.” He credits his success 

to Palama Settlement and his teachers. 

     “Palama was one of the best things that’s 

ever happened to me,” he says. “I appreciate 

every single thing that was done for me; if it 

wasn’t for Palama I wouldn’t be the person I 

am today.” 

     Palama Settlement serves teens like Caleb 

every day, as well as young children, families, 

and seniors. Children come to campus every 

day to participate in enrichment activities 

after school, like hula, watercolor, and  

pottery. Youth take cooking lessons,  

participate in team sports, and learn about 

aquaponics and gardening. Seniors spend 

time during the week participating in hula, 

Zumba, line dancing, tai chi, sewing, and 

mah jong. And families who need assistance 

can come to Palama to access an emergency 

food bank or find a referral for  

housing, healthcare, or employment.       

     Since 1896, our mission has been to  

partner with those who have the greatest 

needs in our community, empowering them 

to enhance their well-being through  

education, health, and recreation. We give 

heartfelt thanks to you, our donors,  

volunteers, community partners, board  

members, social media cheerleaders, and 

newsletter readers—all our loyal supporters 

who make it possible for us to continue  

upholding this mission of meeting our  

neighborhood’s needs. 
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Connect With Us 

www.palamasettlement.org 

 Administrative Assistant 

 Aquatics Manager 

 Computer Program Specialist 

 Lifeguards & Recreation Attendants 

 Youth Specialist 

 Unwrapped holiday gifts for  

children ages 0-14* 

 

For more information about open positions, 

visit our website at 

www.palamasettlement.org/about/

employment or call (808) 845-3945. 

 

*Gifts must be received by Mon., Dec. 11, 2017. 

To donate, please drop off at the receptionist’s 

desk in our main building. 

On behalf of  

all of us here at  

Palama Settlement,  

we wish you a  

joyful holiday and a 

happy new year! 

 

Mahalo for  

your support and 

friendship! 

Former Palama Settlement student Caleb Caminos. 

Alternative education program staff (l-r):  

Edna Godinet, Kassandra Engfer, and Matt Gumapac. 

http://www.palamasettlement.org






February—We held our very first Winged Wednesday, a  

quarterly activity to bring together our alumni. We welcomed 20 

individuals back to campus for breakfast to  share their memories of 

their time spent at Palama - learning to swim, getting their teeth 

cleaned, playing sports, and making friends. 

April—Palama participated in the fourth annual 808 Jr. Chef 

Showdown, taking second place in the Iron Chef-style cook-off with 

a recipe for tri-tip with chimichurri sauce. 

May—The Pakolea Program hosted its second annual Mystery 

Night at the Settlement fundraiser, a murder mystery style  

interactive play with a local celebrity cast. 

June— The Scholarship Committee awarded 26 outstanding high 

school and college students scholarship awards. Pictured below: 

Beam Parker (Punahou ’17) far left and Mikayla Min (University of 

San Francisco ’20) far right with staff members Gail Miyamoto and 

Pauni Nagaseu-Escue. 

July—Thirty-six keiki enrolled in our Summer Enrichment Program, a six week recreational, cultural, and education program with field  

trip experiences. Twelve keiki also successfully graduated from our Pre-K ACE Boost Program, which readies participants for school. 

September—We honored The Ai Family and The Walters Family at the fifth annual Malama Palama Gala for their outstanding  

contributions and friendship to our agency over the years. 

August— The Rotary Club of Honolulu spearheaded two projects on campus for new Palama programs: 1) planting 20 ulu trees along the 

freeway wall at the back of our property, and 2) installing eight raised garden beds, irrigation system, and fencing behind the dining hall. 

November—Eighty keiki and youth attended our annual Thanksgiving Dinner, during which they made “thankful” paper pumpkins and 

turkeys, and enjoyed a traditional turkey dinner together. 

As the year draws to a close, we take a moment  

to look back on all the great memories of 2017. 

     Thanks to a grant from The Garden Club of 

Honolulu, Palama Settlement has a new  

aquaponics system, to be used for growing 

herbs and greens for Palama’s cooking classes. 

The system, which was completed in October, 

consists of eight grow beds and two tanks for 

tilapia, and is situated behind the dining hall 

on campus. 

     Palama will offer an aquaponics program to keiki and youth to 

educate them about symbiotic environments, the need for  

sustainable agricultural methods, and ways to use home-grown 

vegetables and herbs in cooking.  

     Youth will take care of the plants and the fish, monitor growth, 

and harvest the plants for cooking. They will learn how  

environmental factors affect plant growth, how bacteria from 

 animal waste can be broken down into usable nutrients for plants, 

and how an aquaponics system can be an important 

factor in land conservation and protecting dwindling 

natural resources. Larry Sweets, Palama’s Recreation 

Division Youth Specialist, will also work with the 

youth to incorporate the plants grown into their 808 

Jr. Chef Competition  recipe in Spring 2018. 

October—New Aquaponics System Installed 
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